
Meeting Notice 
Scenic Foothills Community Council meets at 7 p.m. Thursday, December 3, at the Wayland Baptist 

University, 7801 East 32nd Avenue (access via Old Muldoon Road off 36th Avenue). Holiday 
cookie exchange (optional). Bring 1 or 2 dozen cookies to trade. Refreshments will be served.

East Side News
Northeast Community Council—our neighbors to the north of Scenic Foothills—led a creekside walk 

November 21 to rally support for a Muldoon Park Strip along Chester Creek. Scenic Foothills was 
well represented among the group that tromped through fresh snow from the old Alaska Greenhouse 
property along Muldoon Road to the Fort Richardson boundary on a frosty Saturday morning. We 
saw a beautiful salmon spawning stream, a huge beaver dam and pond and 12 acres of dedicated park 
land that may someday house ball fields. We invited NECC to recap the information at our meeting.

See the Proposals page on the Scenic Foothills Community web site for more information.

Picturesque Chester Creek Huge Beaver Dam Potential Ball Fields

Chester Creek flows through the proposed Muldoon Park Strip. Should it be re‐routed?

Special Announcements
We need your help to convert postal mailing to e-mail wherever possible. We can send e-mail meeting 

information faster at no cost. Please visit our web site at www.scenicfoothillscc.org to sign up or 
send e-mail to newsletter@scenicfoothillscc.org with Subscribe in the subject line. You can help 
us avoid duplicate mailings by furnishing First Name, Last Name and Mailing Address. Phone 
number is optional but helps us verify information in updating the Council’s contact lists.

Meeting Agenda (download the agenda in PDF format here)
Call to order—President
Approval of minutes—Secretary— (download minutes from out archive here)

Officer Reports

Commercial Development
Foothills Storage Development Plans: Joel Fuller

Committee Reports
Parks 

MOA Parks & Rec Changes – Position Paper. District Manager changed again
State of SFCC Parks & Committee Meeting Plans – Michele Pamer
Muldoon Park Strip Proposal – Northeast Community Council.

Scenic Foothills Community CouncilNewsletter
 December 2009

http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/proposals.html
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/proposals.html
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org
mailto:newsletter@scenicfoothillscc.org
mailto:newsletter@scenicfoothillscc.org
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/council_assets/agenda.pdf
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/council_assets/agenda.pdf
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/council/minutes.html
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org/council/minutes.html


Public Safety Chair – Mark Hill 333-9935 or sfcc.president@gmail.com
Report on November 19 committee meeting – Erika Wolter
Crime – Street Networking or “Know thy neighbor”
Emergency Preparedness – Emergency Watch concept
Fire/EMS – Wildfire Mitigation and Fire & Medical Education.
Health Services – Pandemics and Animal Control

Schools/Education Chair – Chris Gunderson 868-8859 chris.gunderson@gmail.com
School Board – Jeff Friedman

Committee Action Proposal and Recruitment Request

Streets Chair – Cathy Carte 337-3643 kids@ak.net
Highway to Highway Project (H2H) – Julianne Hanson (Public Involvement) 
32nd Avenue Upgrade – Update
James Drive Upgrade – Driveway curbs and resurfacing
Pioneer Drive Upgrade – Public Meeting December 2, 7 p.m. at WBU Auditorium – Recap.
36th Avenue Upgrade – Ownership Resolution and Funding Commitment.
Tudor Barrier Wall Repairs – Rep. Harry Crawford’s office.
SFCC Comprehensive Roads Survey – Committee Tasking

Utilities Chair – Alex Monterrosa 333-0916 akmonterrosa@gmail.com
Committee Action Proposal & Recruitment Request.

Representative Reports: (Wrap up with issues not already addressed during committee presentations.)

 Alaska State Legislature

 
 Senator Bettye Davis (Don Burrell) 

 
 Representative Harry Crawford 

 MOA Assembly


 
 Sheila Selkregg (Heather Ireland)

 
 Mike Gutierrez

Executive Board
President Mark Hill 333-9935 sfcc.president@gmail.com

Vice President Catherine Carte 337-3643 kids@ak.net

Secretary Shannon Dunlap 337-3643 kids@ak.net

Treasurer Sue Dabelsteen 338-3130 dabbs@gci.net

Publicity Chairman Jerrianne Lowther 337-2738 webmaster@scenicfoothillscc.org

Public Observer Bill Miernyk 333-2274 bmiernyk@gci.net

FCC Representative Lance Pruitt 929-4934 Pruitt_lance@yahoo.com

APD Community 
Council Liaison

Sgt. Dennis Allen
pager

786-2693
786-0998 Dallen@ci.anchorage.ak.us

Separation of church and state continues to be recognized while we take the opportunity to meet at Wayland Baptist University. If anyone is 
uncomfortable with this location please contact a board member. We thank the University for allowing us to use their meeting room. 

The Municipality and the Federation of Community Councils complies with Title I of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 and is an equal 
opportunity employer. Reasonable accommodations will be made available to qualified individuals with disabilities upon request. Please contact 
Mark Butler, Community Councils Center 907-277-1977 no later than 10 days prior to the meeting date to make any necessary arrangements.

visit us online at www.scenicfoothillscc.org
 page 2

mailto:sfcc.president@gmail.com
mailto:sfcc.president@gmail.com
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:dabbs@gci.net
mailto:dabbs@gci.net
mailto:webmaster@scenicfoothillscc.org
mailto:webmaster@scenicfoothillscc.org
mailto:bmiernyk@gci.net
mailto:bmiernyk@gci.net
mailto:Pruitt_lance@yahoo.com
mailto:Pruitt_lance@yahoo.com
mailto:sfcc.president@gmail.com
mailto:sfcc.president@gmail.com
mailto:chris.gunderson@gmail.com
mailto:chris.gunderson@gmail.com
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:kids@ak.net
mailto:akmonterrosa@gmail.com
mailto:akmonterrosa@gmail.com
http://www.communitycouncils.org/
http://www.communitycouncils.org/
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org
http://www.scenicfoothillscc.org

